
 

Monday 6th May  

May Bank Holiday  

School Closed  

 

Wednesday 8th May   

Class photographs  

 

Friday 10th May  

Y5 School Trip  

Yorkshire Sculpture Park  

 

Monday 13-17th May   

Y6 SATS WEEK  

No holidays to be taken   

 

Friday 24th May  

ALWAYS assembly  

 

Friday 24th May   

School closes for Half Term   

 

Monday 3rd June  

Training Day 

School closed to pupils   

 

Tuesday 4th June   

School re-opens to pupils  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Headteacher’s Message 

Executive Head Teacher: Mrs K.Smith  
 

admin@standrews.calderdale.sch.uk  
26th April 2024   Issue 10 

Diary Dates 

Over the last month we’ve been incredibly busy at St. Andrew’s. 
 
We’ve had dance workshops for Years 3 and 4, had some year 6 
pupils attend a poetry slam at Victoria Theatre, Year 4 visit to 
Murton Park and even had our amazing choir perform at Halifax 
Minster. It’s made for a great start to our summer term and we 
look forward to many more exciting events coming up this term. 
 

I have been working with the pupils to get some great ideas for 
how we can develop the lower garden area of the playground 
(behind the trim trail). It’s an area which has been out of use for 
many years and one that I am keen to develop. I am looking for 
any parents, carers or grandparents who might be keen to work 
with me on developing this space. Perhaps you work with a        
company who promote community days or work for a business who 
can supply the materials needed? Or perhaps you’re particularly 
good at writing funding bids?  I’m hoping that with a team of     
volunteers, we can get the garden up and running and make it into 
a forest/ fun activity area where children can explore, build dens, 
identify wildlife etc.  

The initial meeting  to go through the ideas will take place in 
school on Thursday 9th May at 3.30pm. All adults welcome.  

Please let the office know if you plan on attending so that I can 
book the appropriate room space in school.  

Thank you in advance for your support. 

                      Mrs Jocelyn, Head of School  

St. Andrew’s C of E Junior School Newsletter 

 

 

Please note that due to our weekly Staff Briefing on 
a Thursday morning the office is closed for an extra 
10 minutes from 8.30am—8.40am.   

Please try and call outside of this time so your call 
can be answered. Thank you  

School Office  - Polite reminder 



School Uniform   
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Dear Lord, 
 

Thank you,  
God for this day 

from dawn to dusk  
I will rest in your 
promises of love, 

direction, 
protection, 

grace and truth. 
 
 

Amen 

 

 

SATs Week  

Commencing Monday 13th May we have our Year 6 SATs all week.  

We ask that all children are in school on 
time every day so that we can start these 
assessments promptly. Please ensure that 
your child has a healthy breakfast before 
coming to school so that they are ready to 
achieve their best. Wishing all our Year 6 
children the very best of luck.  

There are a few children wearing black skirts or leggings and also 
trainers. Please can I remind parents and carers of our                
expectations for our school uniform. Children can wear grey skirts 
or grey trousers. Leggings are not part of our school uniform.  

If you need support with this, we have plenty of 
spare uniform for free in our PTA cupboard.  

If you cannot provide school shoes for your child, 
please speak to Mrs Brearley who will assist you.  

Please support our uniform policy as a child cannot 
earn their Always Badge if school uniform is not 
always worn.  

This week we have been thinking about who Saint George was.   
  
Can you have a chat about: 
 

• Why are people made saints? 

• Why was George made into a   
      saint? 

• What did George do to help                         
      others? 

• Who is he the patron saint of?  

Chat around the table  

Save the Date …. 

Our fantastic PTA are underway planning our Summer Fayre. This 
super fundraising event is a highlight of our school year and the      
children all enjoy setting up the stalls and games ready 
for the event. Details of how you can help will follow 
soon but until then please save the date. 

                       FRIDAY 14th June 3.30-5.00pm  



Y4 Trip to Murton Park  
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Recently, Year 4 visited the  amazing Murton Park.  
The children were settlers for the day and were tasked with looking after the Viking village 
by order of the village elder. They got to make traditional clay lanterns, learn Viking games 
and even did guard duty and weapons   training so they knew exactly what life was like in   
Viking times.   

 
 
 

 

Well Done to Macie, Eli, Seb & Felix for representing our school in  
Huddersfield Town’s Shared Goals event. 
 
The children got to attend a match and show 
their banner at half time.  
 
They were interviewed by match day announcer 
Paul Ramsden and may be appearing on Towns 
social media soon. 
 

Thankyou for being great ambassadors of  

St Andrew’s School.   

Huddersfield Town School Competition  



School Choir Competition  
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Family Support 

Did you know that if your child has additional needs that you can receive support through Unique 
Ways? They also offer free sleep support with a sleep practitioner. Many parents speak to my-
self and our learning mentors about their child’s difficulties sleeping and so I would encourage 
anyone who is struggling with this to take a look at their website: 
https://www.uniqueways.org.uk/the-sleep-fairy/ 

If you would like more information about ASD or ADHD and how the referral process to Open 
Minds works, this can be found here: https://openmindscamhs.org.uk/how-to-refer/ It has infor-
mation on how schools or parents can make the referrals and the different support options which 
are available. 

Our wonderful choir performed this week at the Halifax Minster. They 
competed against lots of schools in Calderdale and sang                         
“Stronger Together”.  

See our Facebook page for a video clip of their performance. The children 
started the day with a trip into Halifax on the train (which was a fun       
experience in itself) and then sang their socks off in the minster.  

Well done to all who performed and thank you to Mrs Clarke for taking the 
time to arrange this special trip.  

Not only did the choir have a lovely day, they also won the                        
‘Most Engaging Choir’ award too.   Well done!  

                      In recent weeks our Eco Warriors have been selected and given their special badge.  
 
They have started their work with Mrs Helliwell, our Eco Warrior leader, 
on making our school more eco-friendly. They have already chosen a new 
recycling bin and come up with ideas as to how we can recycle more        
efficiently.  
 
We will keep you updated as to the progress they are making. Well done to 
all the pupils who wrote fantastic letters of application and were chosen 
to represent their class.  

What have we done recently to support or vision of ‘Promoting Excellence within a caring, 
Christian community?’  

Upcoming visitors to worship 

On Tuesday we will be welcoming in two local police officers to lead a special school 
assembly. They will be talking to the children about phone and online safety. They   
will talk about where to go if a child has a concern and who they can talk to.  

https://www.uniqueways.org.uk/the-sleep-fairy/
https://openmindscamhs.org.uk/how-to-refer/


September 2024 admissions  
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Do you know anyone wanting to start reception in September? We still have spaces available. 
Please pass this message on and encourage anyone thinking about making the move to book a tour 
of both of our schools.  

 

Grammar School Admissions  

We have received this information from the Halifax grammar schools and would encourage      
parents of children in Year 5 to take a look if they are thinking that their child may want to sit 
the 11+ this year.  
 

Please find below a link to our e-booklet which provides information regarding admission            
arrangements for North Halifax Grammar School and the Crossley Heath School for entry in 
September 2025 alongside a timetable of events. Please also see the Admissions section of the 
school website ADMISSIONS  for further information.    

Or click this link for the online admission booklet HALIFAX GRAMMAR SCHOOLS 2025                   
                    please see their websites for the open evening dates.  

 

https://www.nhgs.co.uk/admissions/school-admissions
https://online.fliphtml5.com/smeyo/woof/#p=1
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Parent and Child Cooking Club 

Phunky Foods will be running a Parent and Child cooking club after 
school on the following dates in June 6th, 13th and 20th  

A letter will be sent via our Teachers2parents app this evening with 
further details of this Cooking club, as places are VERY limited it will 
be on a first come first served basis.  Please note you will have to 
confirm you can attend all 3 sessions in order to be considered.  

We keep children safe by asking that parents check their child’s phone, 
particularly WhatsApp. 
  
Recently, a Year 5 and 6 group set up by pupils at a local primary school had 
been hacked through one child’s account, and its name changed to ‘Add your 
contacts.’ 
 
Sadly around 250 children over a weekend added their contacts, to the 
hacked account which then displayed abusive material including strongly   

inappropriate images, which are likely to have originated outside of the UK. This group account has 
since been reported to both What’s App and the Police.  
 
A responsible parent/carer would prevent any access to social media until their child is at least 13 
years old. 

We keep our children safe by…. 

On Friday 10th May our Year 5 children will be going to the Yorkshire 
Sculpture Park.  

They can wear non-uniform, sturdy shoes and a warm waterproof coat as 
they will be outside all day.  The children will have two sessions at the park. 
One will include an artist-led, interactive walking tour to look at              
contemporary sculptures. Through questioning, making and drawing, the 
children will develop their creative and critical thinking skills and develop 
their sculptural vocabulary.  

 

Reminder—Year 5 school trip  

Communicating  

There is a new and FREE App to download to Apple or Android devices that          
separating or separated parents may benefit from.  
 
It aids the improvement of communication and better management of their                       
relationships to help avoid conflict around their children.                                                             

https://www.oneplusone.org.uk/separating-better 

 

https://www.oneplusone.org.uk/separating-better
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Year 6 Poetry Slam Final  

Year 6 were extremely lucky to experience a workshop lead 
by the poet Matt Abbott. They were given 'refuge' as  a    
chosen theme and had to write their own poems with this            
in mind. The winners would perform their piece alongside    
other groups from schools within Calderdale at the Victoria  
Theatre.  
 
Yanis, Lacie and Alice from class India were our school's    
chosen winners with 'Comfort is my refuge'. They were true 
role models and Mrs Caygill is exceptionally proud of them. 
They displayed a mature attitude and were extremely brave 
to perform to such a large crowd on such a big stage.        
Well done everyone!  

Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 are all visiting the library this half term.  Pupils are being             
encouraged to become a member.  Angharad Hoult, from Brighouse Library, kindly 
showed us around and introduced us to all the amazing services that the library has to 
offer. 
 
This week, it was year 5’s turn.  They learnt about the Dewy Decimal System and how 
the books are organised. They got chance to take part in a ‘Poetry Spine’ activity, where 
they made their own poems from the titles of books.  Everyone had a wonderful         
afternoon, and many of our children came home with a library book. 
 
For details of our fantastic local library and what                                                       
services it offers the local community please follow                                                      
the link here : 
 
https://new.calderdale.gov.uk/council-locations/                                                             
brighouse-library 

Library Trips  - all year Groups   

https://new.calderdale.gov.uk/council-locations/brighouse-library
https://new.calderdale.gov.uk/council-locations/brighouse-library
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